
Secretary for Justice to visit Beijing

     The Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC, will leave for Beijing
tomorrow afternoon (July 17).

     During her stay, Ms Cheng will meet with representatives from the
Ministry of Justice, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the Supreme People's
Court and visit the Beijing Internet Court. She will also attend the second
Belt and Road Joint Conference.

     Ms Cheng will return to Hong Kong on the morning of July 20.

http://www.government-world.com/secretary-for-justice-to-visit-beijing-4/

